From: Clark, Charity

To: PBeall@gannett.com

Subject: Vermont Public Records Act request
Date: Friday, April 23, 2021 6:35:44 PM
Hi, Pat,

In follow-up to my voicemail message, our office requires clarification concerning your public
records request for “Copies of all complaints made from Jan. 1, 2011, through the present regarding
adoptions, including, but not limited to, complaints and adoption fraud.” Specifically, it is not clear to
me which of our office’s divisions you believe may have responsive records. Further information
about our office, its divisions, and scope of work can be found on our website.

You also reference the Virginia Freedom of Information Act, but we follow the Vermont Public
Records Act.

Please feel free to email me or give me a call anytime to clarify your request. | can be reached at
802-917-1993. We will wait to hear from you before proceeding further.

Best,
Charity

Charity R. Clark

Chief of Staff

Office of the Attorney General
109 State Street

Montpelier, Vermont 05609
802-828-3171

Pronouns: she/her/hers
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